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Key Message on High User Health Card 
for General Practice 

Background 
The High User Health Card (HUHC) is a regulatory funding mechanism entrenched in 
legislation1, originating prior to the establishment of Primary Health Organisations (PHO). 
This system. The criteria for HUHC approval are outlined within the Health Entitlement 
Cards Regulations 1993. 

Q&A  
Will there be a change in HUHC process? 
The HUHC system (platform) is being updated within Te Whatu Ora. This upgrade will 
have no impact on current administrative processes related to HUHC. An application via 
the health provider is still required and administrative audit step will remain necessary 
to ensure users' information is current. 

 

Will telehealth consults be accepted as a qualifying counter? 
Yes, there has been a growth in telehealth consults since the pandemic and it is now 
accepted as a valid engagement for some client with some general practitioners. Then 
visibility of telehealth consults is variable at a PHO and within Te Whatu Ora in terms of 
data capture.  

The contractual arrangements in relation to telehealth consults is ambiguous within the 
PHO Service agreement. Work is underway to clarify this, now that the PHO Services 
Agreement Protocol Group is now meeting again. In the meantime, practices are 
interpreting these consultations in their own way, until the is clear direction. It is unclear 
when this guidance will be clarified, but we would hope that this maybe clearer by the 
end of 2024, where ancillary systems can be updated.  

 

Can HUHC be funded with ACC related medical services? 
No, it can't be funded through two different schemes. This doesn't include treatment 
paid for (in whole or in part) under the Accident Compensation Act 2001. 

 
1 High Use Health Card | New Zealand Government (www.govt.nz) 

https://www.legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/1993/0169/latest/whole.html
https://www.legislation.govt.nz/regulation/public/1993/0169/latest/whole.html
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.legislation.govt.nz%2Fregulation%2Fpublic%2F1993%2F0169%2Flatest%2Flink.aspx%3Fid%3DDLM99493&data=05%7C02%7CStephen.Lavery%40tewhatuora.govt.nz%7Cd59192766430400df6c108dc72de4d6a%7Cbed4da513cdb4d0dbaf8fb80d53268e3%7C0%7C0%7C638511546333297844%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hIVzluzh3Z7rOAa7nwK42CmvyB1x66Hs%2FrI0BjFsVgI%3D&reserved=0
https://www.govt.nz/browse/health/financial-help/high-use-health-card/

